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To: Residents and Staff 
From: Nadia N. Geigler, CEO 
Date: Monday, April 12, 2021 
Re: COVID-19 Prevention and Protection 
 

COVID Count 
 

ACTIVE cases  RECOVERED cases 

Residents Staff  Residents Staff 

0 0  25 46+7 

                 ”+7” refers to a non-staff provider 
 
Weekly Testing Resuming 
Beginning this week, all staff and Harbors’ residents will return to weekly testing.  This is a result of 
the positivity rate in the city/county around our community, and not a result of any concerns in our 
Admiral community.  Regular testing will be the best way to monitor any new cases and avoid 
spread.  Testing will be available as it has been (days of the week, times of day, location) on a 
weekly basis starting this week.  All staff are required to be tested on Sunday or Monday weekly.  If 
you cannot make it to your weekly test, please let your supervisor know in advance so that 
alternate plans can be made. 
 
Visits in The Harbors 
Please remember that every visit to The Harbors requires both: 

1. An advance sign-up for a designed time/date; and 
2. A prescreening 24 hours in advance of the visit 

 
The above are rules as set forth by public health and are not up to the discretion of The Admiral or 
any of us.  If a visitor needs information about how to sign up to visit a loved one in The Harbors, 
please reach out to Kim Kohler at kkohler@admiral.kendal.org.  If a visitor would like to drop 
something off for a loved one sooner than their next planned visit, please leave the item with 
Concierge and we can help get it delivered to the resident.  If you have any questions about this, 
please let me or Kim know. 
 
cc: Megan Callahan, HealthPro Dr. Eric Mizuno, Medical Director 
 Tricia Mullin, SASI Pamela Winkler, Rainbow Hospice 
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